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What’s Happening At Our School ……  

 

TERM 4 WEEK 8 

Monday 22 November 2022 Captain’s Speeches & Voting 

Wednesday 24 November  Term 2 Hat Count BBQ for 5/6S 

Thursday 25 November Kindergarten Farm Incursion 

Friday 26 November Last Captain’s Assembly 

TERM 4 WEEK 9 

Tuesday 30 November P&C Ice Block Day 

Friday 3 December Gateway Xmas Hamper Donations 
Due 

Saturday 4 December Local Government Elections 

TERM 4 WEEK 10 

Wednesday 8 December Presentation Day  

Friday 10 December Student Reports sent home 

TERM 4 WEEK 11 

Monday 13 December Year 6 Graduation Assembly (TBC) 

Monday 13 December Year 6 Farewell   

Wednesday 15 December Christmas Mufti & Movie Day 

Thursday 16 December Last Day for Students & Teachers 

Friday 17 December Last Day for Admin Staff 

 

 

 

  

 

Dear parents/carers, 

As we approach December and the end of the year, school 

life can become less routine-like, particularly when we hold 

special events, and this may impact on your child’s 

wellbeing. We find it is important to explain changes to 

children so they can understand what to expect, but 

sometimes changes happen without notice. Our staff will 

aim to keep classroom and playground activities as routine 

as possible throughout the final weeks of the term. We 

have been running any assemblies outdoors in the COLA 

with students seated in chairs so they can get used to this 

new practice, as it will be needed for any special end of 

year assemblies. Class timetables are primarily focused on 

teaching and learning of literacy and numeracy skills. We 

have employed additional staff to be supporting students 

and teachers in class and in the playground. However, 

these strategies don’t always work for every child. 

If your child is struggling with issues at school or having 

difficulties coming to school, please contact their class 

teacher to discuss this. It is important that we understand 

what they are experiencing so we can put supports in place 

for them. If you would like to access support services 

outside of school, ‘Kids Helpline’ offers a range of 

resources and consultation options that you may find 

useful. The website is: 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/ 

We hope your child is able to enjoy these final weeks of the 

school year! 

Yours sincerely, 

Elise Berwick 

Principal 
 

 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
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Presentation Day Assembly 

We have been working on our plan for this important end of year event and considered the current 

operational guidelines in schools. As a school on Level 3 restrictions, we are permitted to hold our 

presentation day assembly outdoors as long as we keep our cohorts physically distanced. However, 

we cannot accommodate the attendance of visitors for this assembly. The current guidelines are 

expected to remain in place for the rest of Term 4. This unfortunately means we will not be able to 

invite parents to join us for presentation day. If your child is receiving an award, you will be notified by 

letter. We trust you will want to know in advance so you can be prepared to celebrate with them after 

school. We will take photos of all award recipients on the day and share these with you on Facebook 

or by email. We are disappointed about having to make this decision and appreciate your 

understanding about the ongoing difficulties experienced this year. 

 

P&C Activities 

Our P&C have returned to some of their usual activities to support our school. The canteen has 

reopened but will only be operating until current stock runs out. Information about canteen days and 

the restricted menu is sent out on Skoolbag so keep an eye out. 

The uniform shop is being sorted in preparation for orders in 2022. However, if you have an urgent 

need, please make contact and they will try to accommodate needs of families where possible. 

The P&C are working on plans to complete the door renovations in our student toilet blocks and the 

installation of our anniversary paver pathway and seating area. COVID lockdown interrupted both of 

these projects but we are hoping to have them finished in time for the start of next year. 

At the last meeting, P&C decided to offer a Zooper Dooper gift to every student in our school as 

recognition of the wonderful efforts they put into learning from home this year. The plan is to hold this 

ice block day on Tuesday 30 November. There will be no cost to students. 

 

New Playground Equipment 

The design of our new playground equipment has been selected. It includes a large network of 

components and some stand-alone components as well. This design was chosen based on the 

recommendations of the builder and on the budget available. Our school has contributed $50,000 to 

this project and the NSW Department of Education has shared the cost by contributing the same 

amount. Last week our students and staff considered a range of possible colour schemes and voted 

on their top preferences. I can confirm that the final selection is a ‘blue’ colour scheme. Here is an 

image of our playground equipment design and the chosen colour scheme. The installation location 

will be between the complex and the small oval, where it will be easily accessible by students and 

visible to staff. The students appear very excited about the prospect of having some new equipment! 
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Fun Kids 

Before and after school care continues to be offered each day for our families. The last day for these 

services this term is Thursday 16 December. The vacation care program starts on Monday 10 January. 

An outline of the vacation care program is included below. 

 
 

 

Traffic Issue 

A local community member has raised concerns about 

the driving and parking behaviour of our parents/carers 

using Student Lane. I ask that you please be 

considerate of the local residents of Student Lane, 

making sure that you are abiding by road and parking 

rules, and driving safely when entering and exiting this 

area. There are many students and community 

members around at the start and end of our school day 

so your vigilance in keeping others safe is most 

appreciated. 
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‘Them From Me’ Parent Survey 

A HUGE ‘thank you’ to the 62 parents who completed this survey. The analysis of survey responses 

has shown some trends which align with 2020 data. The suggestions made in response to the optional 

open-ended questions were particularly insightful and showed some common themes. These include 

parents wanting: 

• to know more about their child’s learning progress. 

• to be aware of their child’s learning goals. 

• more regular communication with their child’s teacher. 

• more information about the curriculum focus areas of their child’s learning. 

• suggestions for how they can help their child at home with their learning. 

The forms of communication parents appear to want most from teachers are: 

• regular phone calls 

• emails 

• feedback about student work 

• face-to-face meetings/interviews 

• personalised report comments 

• sharing of student work 

These responses will be used by staff in the development of our Strategic Improvement Plan initiatives 

for 2022 and the refinement of our school procedures. We will share with you in Term 1 more specific 

detail about these changes. We are definitely aiming to improve our level and manner of 

communication with parents about student learning in 2022. 

 

 

Christmas Hamper Appeal 

We will be participating in the Gateway Christmas Food 

Hamper Appeal this year. It is an important way for us to 

contribute to our local charity organisation and support those 

in need over Christmas. We will be collecting donations from 

next Monday - 29 November to Friday 3 December. A list of 

required items is shown here. We just ask that you do not 

send any glass bottles or jars to school please. 

 

 

Christmas Mufti and Movie Day 

Our students have earned a whole school PBL reward for 

their safe, respectful learner behaviour. In Week 11, we will 

be inviting students to wear Christmas mufti clothes, bring 

some special snacks and share in a Christmas movie with 

their class. A message will be sent out on Skoolbag closer 

to the date (15 December). 
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SHOWCASE – K-2 Students Working Hard 
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